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Miss Helen Kennedy, extension nutritionist of Auburn, was in Montgomery County the 

past week working with Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county agent, on the foods division of 

the program for Farmers’ Week at Auburn, which will feature Montgomery County club 

women. 

G. L. Harris will be at the helm of Ramer Masonic Lodge for the coming year. He and 

other new officers will be installed on July 18. 

A special meeting of the Smilietown club for making plans for the county rally and for the 

coming year will be held July 7 at the home of Mrs. R. E. Chaney of Macedonia. 

A call meeting of Ramer Civic Club for the purpose of making plans for the county rally 

and for next year will be held Monday afternoon at the Baptist Church, following the 

mission meeting of the Woman’s Missionary Society. A full attendance is requested. 

The Junior Woman’s Club of Hope Hull has changed its meeting days to the second and 

fourth Tuesday of each month during the summer vacation. 

The Rev. R. A. Foster, pastor of the Lapine charge, and Guy C. Renfro, of Snowdoun, 

attended the rural church conference at Auburn the past week. 

The annual Summer camp of Montgomery County 4-H Club girls, to be held jointly this 

week with Elmore County 4-H girls at Camp Grandview, is expected to assemble 190 club 

girls from the two counties. Girls will assemble Tuesday afternoon with their home 

demonstration agents, Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington and Miss Mary Olice Carnley, and 

Tuesday night they will be welcomed by the Y. W. C. A. with a campfire and program of 

songs. Wednesday there will be a judging contest in canning and Wednesday night, 

diplomas, certificates and achievement seals will be issued to winners. Thursday night, a 

special program will be given under the direction of Miss Odelle Carmichael, director of 

Camp Grandview, Miss Carnley and Miss Roberta Thorington, junior counsellor at Camp 

Decatur the past year, assisted by Misses Helen Hall and Myrtle Duncan of Montgomery. 

Friday night will be stunt night, and Saturday girls will return to their homes. 

Stone’s Civic Club held its monthly meeting at the home of Mrs. B. C. Capell, Friday, with 

Mrs. Revell as hostess. A book review was given by the county agent. 

 

A calendar of activities in Ramer this week includes the following: Monday, 3:30 p.m., 

Baptist W. M. S. Royal Service program at Baptist Church, followed by call meeting of 

Civic Club; Tuesday, 6:30 p.m., wedding of Miss Lillian Gray to Mr. Arlie Mount of 

Andalusia; Wednesday night, practice meeting of Eastern Star at high school; Friday 

night, practice meeting of Eastern Star; Saturday, reunion of Brooks family, which will 



bring members from Birmingham, Montgomery, and other points in Alabama; Sunday 

afternoon, Easter Star Chapter of Sorrow at 3 p.m., high school auditorium. 

The annual Summer revival of Pine Level Methodist Church will begin the first Sunday in 

July, and continue for one week. The Rev. S. T. Trotter, pastor of Fifth Avenue Methodist 

Church of Montgomery will conduct the services, and the Rev. J. R. Hudgens, pastor, will 

be in charge of the music. 

Photographs of a number of county women were made at their stalls at the curb market 

Saturday through an order received from Miss Helen Johnston, State home demonstration 

agent, to fill requests from a number of magazines for pictures concerning Montgomery 

County curb market sellers. 

Ambulance Company No. 116, Alabama National Guard will leave Aug. 2 for two weeks 

training at Fort McClellan, Anniston. 

J. E. Morris, vocational agriculture teacher of Montgomery County High School will leave 

July 9 with a party of local F. F. A. members to join other F. F. A. boys from South 

Alabama, Tennessee and Georgia. 

The Ramer Eastern Star will hold its annual installation of officers on the night of July 8. 

Lapine Chapter of Eastern Star will hold its annual installation July 10 at Masonic Hall. 

The quarterly conference of the Montgomery Associational W. M. U. will be held at Ramer 

Baptist Church on July 10. Woman’s Missionary Societies from three counties are expected 

to be represented. 

Prof. P. H. Harris, principal of Montgomery County High School, and Mrs. Harris, a 

member of the faculty of Grady Elementary School, have gone to Columbia University to 

take special Summer courses. 

The annual rally of Montgomery County home demonstration clubs will be held July 15 at 

Oak Park. A special program is being prepared and all clubs of the county council are 

expected to send representatives. 

Dora Lee Hall, Gladys James, Ira Mae Howell, Alma McClurkin, Clair Fannin, of the Pike 

Road Club, Jessie Dell Smilie, Lela McGhee, Evelyn Smilie, Elsie Jackson, Charlie Mae 

Jackson, Wyleria Jackson, Annie Myrtle Brooks, and Kathleen McCullough of Pine Level 

4-H Club; Mary Frances Greene, and Jessie Mae Reynolds, of the Snowdoun 4-H Club; 

Grace Dean, Evelyn Brady, Earla Hall, and Doris Searcy of the Pintlala Club; Ruth 

Amason, Jessie Paulk, Clora Ella Paulk, Mary Guy, and Evelyn Scaife of the Ramer Clubs, 

have registered for the annual camp at Grandview. 

Farmers of the county took advantage of the season in the ground caused by the rain 

Thursday, to set potato slips and plant late corn and garden and truck crops. 

The annual picnic of the Grady Round Table Club assembled a large number of members 

and their families at Felton’s Lodge Wednesday. 


